
     Brookfield Conservation Commission Minutes

May 2, 2012

Present: Tom Giguere, Tom Hill, Dulcie Lavender, John Nelson, Selectman’s Representative Bill 
Nelson

1. Meeting called to order at 6:10PM

2. There were no public comments

3. Minutes from the April 4th meeting were reviewed. Tom Hill made a motion to accept, 
seconded by Dulcie Lavender. Motion passed.

4. Mail:

a. Meredith Saving Bank statement (Conservation Fund) was received.
b. “NH the Beautiful” notified us that there would be no free daffodil bulbs for town 

clean up this year.
5. Old Business

a. The board of selectman reappointed Tom Giguere (term to end 2014), Tom Hill 
(term to end 2013) and Dulcie Lavender (term to end 2013). The selectman 
staggered the term of appointment so the entire board would not expire in the same 
year.

b. John Nelson will check further into the RSA’s concerning the Smith gravel pit 
possibly encroaching on a small pond.

c. As Dick Peckham was not in attendance there was no report on TRAC
d. Tom Giguere reported that 25 people participated in the town clean-up and most of 

the town roads were attended to.  Methods to notify residents of these events 
ensued. The Selectmen are working on an email notification system.

6. New Business
a. Tom Giguere received a call from Cathy Armstrong (603-707-2152) regarding a 

permit for a new dock to be put in Kingswood Lake at 172 Moose Mountain Road. 
The board gave the OK for Tom Giguere to sign the permit application if all was in 
order.

7. There was no report from the selectman
8. There was no report from the planning board
9. Tom Giguere shared few thoughts about the possibility of creating rest area/fishing area on 

Pike Brook adjacent to Rt. 109.
10. Next meeting will be June 6th, 2012
11. Meeting closed at 6:55P

Respectfully submitted_______________________
      Thomas Hill
Minutes approved___________________________


